

MARCH 1976

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

MARCH MEETING

Date.

March 16, 1976

Place:

Cathay House, Albert St.

Social Hour:

6 p.m.

Dinner:

7 p.m.

For an early start this Spring, what is better than a "Panel" of Contractors -- on the subject -- PROJECT PLANNING AND COORDINATION

The moderator is STU KENNEDY, a well known construction man here in Ottawa.

Three other panel members representing

Owner, Contractors
Mechanical Contractors
Electrical Contractors

complete our Panel.

Questions will be welcomed - come early and be prepared to stay late.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

A Chapter Nominating Committee has been formed to propose a slate of officers to present to the Chapter for the 1976-77 operating year. This committee is to ensure that good candidates for Chapter office allow their names to stand at our May election. Chapter members may also make nominations from the floor and there will be more detail discussed later.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

There are many Chapter members working on our behalf, to keep the Ottawa Valley Chapter of ASHRAE functioning, and it may be inappropriate to mention only a few names. We thank all those who are working for the Chapter and we are mentioning a few names for specific efforts. GARY BUGLER who has been looking after our monthly Newsletter this year, is being transferred to Hamilton as Manager of Hamilton office for Johnson Controls. Gary has also served in the past, on our Board of Governors and Special Events Chairman (the year we lost the Dunham Bush Trophy).

Our last Newsletter included some fine comments on ASHRAE Research. These are worth reading again and at the end include GERRY PATTERSON'S signature. Gerry's work is continuing on our Chapter fund raising.

Chapter Member BRUCE FINDLAY was our Technical Speaker at the February meeting. As is our custom, Bruce, there are no gifts for speakers who are Chapter members, but we do appreciate your contributions. (Still no gift though).

DALE ROBINSON has now completed his final performance for this year as Special Events Chairman. This position requires a lot of individual time and effort and we thank him.

MIKE ACTON has been putting great work into our Technical Program this year and he has rounded up a panel for the March meeting. We encourage all members to come out and bring a guest.

REGION II C.R.C. HAMILTON, ONT., ROYAL CONNAUGHT HOTEL

Wednesday, April 21 Reception at 7.30 p.m. followed by Delegates' Caucus.

Thursday, April 22
Business Sessions & Workshops
Morning and Afternoon
7.00 p.m. - Banquet and Dance

Friday, April 23
Delegates' Caucus Breakfast, 7.30 a.m.
Business Sessions morning and afternoon
Luncheon Address by Dennis Trimbell
Minister of Energy

Optional Weekend Trip to Niagara Falls

ALL MEMBERS WELCOME

For further information call Grant Wilson, 998-8156 Jim Black, 226-1213

SEMINAR ON ASHRAE STANDARD 90-75

ASHRAE Standard 90-75, entitled "Energy Conservation in New Building Design," has received final approval on 11 August 1975. ASHRAE have recognized the need to carry the message of 90-75 to those who have a professional interest in it, and to help them understand it. This is being done through a series of seminars offered at various locations throughout the U.S. and Canada.

It seems unlikely that an Ottawa seminar could attract sufficient interest to be viable. However, Ottawa members may be interested in attending the Montreal seminar to be held 10 May 1976 at the Skyline Hotel on Cote de Liesse Road. The cost is \$35.00 for members and \$70.00 for non-members. Details and registration information can be obtained from:

Mr. Jean Pierre Bedard, 7747 Val Dombre, St. Leonard, Quebec, H1S 2V6 (514) 254-6533